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MINUTES

BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT

CITY OF HILL COUNTRY VILLAGE

116 ASPEN LANE

SAN ANTONIO, TEXAS 78232

July 17, 2013
5:30 P.M.
The Board of Adjustment for the City of Hill Country Village, Texas, conducted a public hearing on Wednesday, July 17, 2013 at 5:30 p.m. at City Hall, 116 Aspen Lane.

Members Present:

Lonnie Wulfe, Chair

Dan Hansen, Vice Chair

John Dulske

Doug Boom

Bill McGehee

City Staff Present:

City Administrator, Frank Morales

1. Call to order.

Chair Lonnie Wulfe called the meeting to order at 5:38 p.m.  
2.  Discussion/action regarding the approval of the meeting minutes of December 11, 2012 meeting.

Mr. John Dulske made a motion to approve the meeting minutes of December 11, 2012, seconded by Mr. Dan Hansen.  Motion passed unanimously.

3.  A public hearing, discussion, and appropriate action regarding a request by Mr. and Mrs. John Bissell, 106 Powderhorn Trail, for a variance to the Zoning Code, Section 78-16(b)5b, which requires a side and rear setback of 50 feet in the R-2 district.

Chair Lonnie Wulfe welcomed Mr. and Mrs. John Bissell and asked if they would like to present their situation to the board.
Mr. Bissell related he had prepared some more information that included larger maps.  

Mr. Bissell informed the board members that for the purpose of setting out his plan the board should look at the existing house on the property as the future site of the new home to be built at a later date.

Mr. Bissell related that looking at the map it is obvious that 30% of the property is covered by the flood plain.

Mr. Bissell showed the board members the 50 foot and 25 foot setbacks on the map he presented.  He also explained that he would like to build a 600 square foot work shop and a 1000 square foot guest quarters.

Mr. Morales related an issue that was brought up was in regards to the adjacent property owners shed that was questioned by a board member of whether it was or was not within current guidelines.  Mr. Morales related he had talked to the homeowner in question, Mr. Bruni.  Mr. Bruni had informed Mr. Morales that the shed was exactly 50 feet from the side and rear of his property.
Mr. John Dulske related we had recently had some strong rains in the area and wanted to know if Mr. Bissell had gone to the property in question and observed any flooding in the area.

Mr. Bissell said he had talked to the neighbor, Mr. Bruni who related he had lived there for 14 years and he had only seen water go over the bridge at 106 Powderhorn Trail once. Mr. Bissell relate the current rain had actually gone over his bridge so that work would have to be done on it.

Mr. John Dulske wanted to know what the thought was to be able to build on the 100 year flood plain.

Chair Lonnie Wulfe related the city would never be able to issue a permit in the 100 year flood plain.

Mr. John Dulske related one of the issues the board had to look at was the hardship and the uniqueness of the property because instead of 4.5 acres you really have a lot less due to 30% of the property being in the 100 year flood plain. 

Chair Lonnie Wulfe related that the majority of the property is not usable and he sees that as a hardship in itself.  
Mr. Dan Hansen related if the property was in the R-1 district this wouldn’t even be a problem.

There were several comments made on the location of a new septic system and Chair Lonnie Wulfe related that regardless of where you put the septic system there is really no room to place anything on the front side of the property.  All of the construction has to go on the back side of the flood plain.

Chair Lonnie Wulfe related he still sees this as a hardship and another item the board needs to look at is a variance should be granted for the betterment of the community.  He also feels that approving the request and not cutting down large oak trees is for the betterment of the community.

Mr. John Dulske related the board must go back and look at the hardship.  He said you have to look at the property and how God made it.  If you place the new structure over the current location of the septic system the setback situation is addressed and you won’t have to cut down trees.
Chair Lonnie Wulfe then mentioned that you then have to address the new location of the septic system.

Mr. John Dulske still felt that the new septic location is not part of the issue and when the time comes for a new septic system that would possibly be a new variance request.

Mr. Doug Boom asked what the plans were for a new septic system and if the tank would be replaced.

Mr. Bissell explained the location where a contractor had informed him the new system would be.

Mr. Dan Hansen related the way the property is situated really only gives him about an acre to work with and that is how he is looking at this request.

Mr. Doug Boom asked if it was not possible to incorporate this new structure into the design of the new house.

Mr. Bissell related if he did incorporate it into the design of the new house he would still have to build a workshop somewhere on the property.

Mr. Dan Hansen related that he does not see this as setting precedence because of the uniqueness of the property and has no issues.

Chair Lonnie Wulfe related that for the record he wanted to see what the responses were to the letters that were sent out to adjacent homeowners.

Mr. Frank Morales related city staff had received three responses.  Two in favor of the variance and one against.  

Chair Lonnie Wulfe related that the one resident against the variance was Mr. George Dennis who is not adjacent to the property in question and the two residents in favor of the variance are more impacted.  

Mr. John Dulske related he had a motion.

Mr. John Dulske made a motion for a variance to section 78-16(b) 5b of the Zoning Code which requires side and rear setbacks of 50 feet in the R-2 district to be granted for the sole purpose to allow the construction of a workshop/extended family quarters one story 1600 square foot to be located 25 feet off the east and south boundary of the lot at 106 Powderhorn Trail, seconded by Mr. Dan Hansen.  Motion passed unanimously.    

4.  Communications with the City Administrator.

There were no communications.

5.  Adjourn.
The meeting was adjourned at 6:10 p.m.

Passed and approved the 24th day of September 2014.

                                



_________________________







          Lonnie Wulfe

                                                                     
Chair

ATTEST:

_____________________

Frank Morales

City Administrator

Acting City Secretary
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